
April 3, 2025 
  
The Honorable Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW  
Washington, DC 20500 
  
The Honorable Marco Rubio 
Secretary of State 
United States Department of State 
Washington, DC 20520 
  
Dear President Trump and Secretary Rubio, 

We write to you as a group of faith leaders who are motivated by our Christian faith to care about the plight 
of vulnerable children. Women and children face unique threats in the midst of conflict, and since Russia’s 
full-scale invasion of Ukraine in 2022, Russian President Vladimir Putin has intentionally targeted the most 
vulnerable—children. 

President Putin has ordered the systematic forced transfer of nearly twenty thousand Ukrainian children to 
Russia and Russian-controlled territories. These children, ranging in age from four months to 17 years old, 
have been subjected to political re-education, military training, and forced assimilation into Russian society. 
Many have been placed in Russian families, illegally adopted, and had their birth certificates altered to erase 
their Ukrainian identities. The Russian government has denied Ukrainian children access to their families, 
subjected them to physical abuse, and failed to provide them with adequate food and care.  

The forced deportation of nearly twenty thousand Ukrainian children is not just a tragedy — it is a grave 
moral and legal atrocity. This is not an unfortunate consequence of war—it is a deliberate and systematic act 
of injustice. 

As faith leaders, we believe that every child is made in God's image (Genesis 1:27). Scripture calls us to 
defend the “quartet of the vulnerable” (Zechariah 7:10): the poor, the widow, the orphan, and the foreigner. 
Christ himself commanded us to love our neighbors as ourselves (Matthew 22:39) and seek justice for the 
oppressed (Isaiah 1:17).  

Russia has deliberately deported orphans, children with disabilities, and those from low-income families, 
knowing they are least able to resist. To this day, the Russian government refuses to provide a list of the 
children it has taken, in direct violation of international law, while actively working to conceal these war 
crimes. The majority of children abducted from Ukraine are still being held in Russia. Save Ukraine reports 
that 1,256 children have been returned — less than 6% of the 19,000+ children deported to Russia since 
2022. 

As the United States advances negotiations for a ceasefire and a potential peace agreement between Ukraine 
and Russia, one of Ukraine’s key conditions is the safe return of these abducted children. No peace deal 
should be finalized until Ukraine’s children are returned home. 

https://www.bringkidsback.org.ua/
https://medicine.yale.edu/news-article/russias-systematic-program-for-the-re-education-and-adoption-of-ukraines-children/
https://medicine.yale.edu/news-article/belarus-collaboration-with-russia-in-the-systematic-deportation-of-ukraines-children/
https://medicine.yale.edu/news-article/russias-systematic-program-of-coerced-adoption-and-fostering-of-ukraines-children/
https://webtv.un.org/en/asset/k1e/k1eicjbn04
https://medicine.yale.edu/news-article/russias-systematic-program-for-the-re-education-and-adoption-of-ukraines-children/
https://www.politico.eu/article/save-ukraine-children-russia-war-camps-return-home/


We are grateful to you, President Trump, that during your recent phone call with President 
Zelenskyy on March 19, you asked about  Ukraine’s missing children — including the ones who had 
been abducted — and that you promised to work closely with both parties to ensure those children 
were returned home. 

The Geneva Convention explicitly protects children during wartime, and the deportation or forced transfer of 
a population is a violation of international law, potentially constituting crimes against humanity. Additionally, 
international law prohibits children from being traded as hostages, further emphasizing the critical need for 
the children to be returned prior to negotiations. The United States has a duty to uphold these legal and 
moral principles, not to turn a blind eye in the pursuit of diplomatic expediency. 

We urge you, as leaders of the free world, to ensure that Ukraine’s children are returned home 
without precondition in advance of peace talks. Ukraine’s children must not be used as bargaining chips 
in geopolitical negotiations. Their safety, dignity, and right to be reunited with their families must be 
non-negotiable.  

We urge you to continue to take decisive action to ensure that these children are safely returned home before 
any peace deal is finalized. Now is the time to lead with courage and moral clarity. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
Myal Greene​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Dr. Walter Kim 
President / CEO​ ​ ​ ​ ​ President​
World Relief​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ National Association of Evangelicals 
​  
Brent Leatherwood​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Fr. Jason Charron 
President​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Priest 
Southern Baptist  ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Ukrainian Catholic Church  
Ethics & Religious Liberty Commission​ ​ ​ Diocese of St. Josaphat 
 
Herbie Newell​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Travis Weber 
President / Executive Director​ ​ ​ ​ Vice President of Policy and Government Affairs 
Lifeline Children’s Services​ ​ ​ ​ Family Research Council​ 
​  
Daniel Darling​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Mark Tooley 
Director​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ President 
Land Center for Cultural Engagement​ ​ ​ Institute on Religion and Democracy 
Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary​ ​  
 
Amb. Kelley E. Currie (ret.)​ ​ ​ ​ *Amb. Susan Jacobs (ret.) 
Former Deputy United States ​ ​ ​ ​ Special Advisor for Children's Issues ​  
Representative to the UN (2017-2019)​ ​ ​ Department of State (2010–2017) 
​ ​ ​  
 

https://www.state.gov/statement-from-secretary-rubio-and-nsa-waltz-on-call-with-zelenskyy/


Gary Marx​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Katie Fruge 
President​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Director​  
Defenders of Faith & Religious Freedom in Ukraine​ Christian Life Commission 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Baptist General Convention of Texas  
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
* Micah Fries​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Elyse Fitzpatrick 
Director​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Author/Speaker 
Multi-Faith Neighbors Network​ ​ ​ ​ Elyse Fitzpatrick Ministries, Inc. 
 
Bri Strensrud​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Chelsea Sobolik 
Director​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Director of Government Relations 
Women of Welcome​ ​ ​ ​ ​ World Relief 
 
Chris Johnson​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Amy Karpus 
Senior Director, Church Partnerships & ​ ​ ​ Chief Operation Officer 
External Advocacy​ ​ ​ ​ ​ 141 Impact 
Lifeline Children's Services 
 
Jennifer Owens​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Dr. Kay Digle 
Executive Director​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Beyond Ordinary Women Ministries 
Forai, Inc. (Friends of Refugees and Immigrants) 
 
*William Gerald McCorkle Jr​ ​ ​ ​ *Sharon Willis 
Executive Director​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Marketing Director​  
Spread Truth​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Our Daily Bread Ministries 
 
*Annie Rae Lindsay​ ​ ​ ​ ​ * Pamela Baker 
Women of Welcome​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Women of Welcome 
 
*Beverly J. Stephenson ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Audrey Lock Blumber 
Intersection Ministries ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Kairos Hollywood 
 
*Dr. Miriam Adeney​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Reverend Rona Tyndall 
University Presbyterian Church,  Seattle​ ​ ​ United Church of Christ 
 
*Melanie Savage,​​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Emily Hughes 
Beltway Park Prayer Ministry​ ​ ​ ​ Alhambra Beloved Church 
 
*Valery Dodgson​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Jenae Dryden 
Calvary Memorial Church​ ​ ​ ​ Glenwood Community Church 
 
* Desiree Simmons​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Rebecca Hasse​ ​ ​ ​  
Grace Church Presbyterian​ ​ ​ ​ Pearl City Community Church 
 
 



 
*Amanda Hill​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Dana Allen Walsh 
Pastor​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Senior Pastor 
Redemption Church​ ​ ​ ​ ​ South Church in Andover, UCC 
 
*Barbara Burke​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ *Carisa Curtis 
Regeneration Church​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Seacoast Church, Greenville 
 
*Terri Blackshear​ ​ ​ ​ ​ * Cindy Harold 
Stonewater Church​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Weskan Bible Church 
 
* Title and organization for identification purposes only 
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